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IAFC Eastern Division
I aspire to be a board member for the VCOS because I feel I can bring a new perspective to the board as a millennial Chief, evolving our reach, and working to bring a new generation of members and fire service leaders into the section. This section and my involvement in the IAFC have been instrumental in my development in fire and emergency services and ultimately, my journey to become a fire chief, and I want to see it continue to grow so that others can benefit.
As a board member of the VCOS, I would work as a team player with fellow board members to continue the many great projects and services that this section offers. The education, leadership development, training programs, ribbon reports, among other initiatives are second to none and they must continue to serve our membership and beyond. 
I would look to play an active part in continuing our emphasis on health and wellness, volunteer recruitment and retention, organizational leadership, and the enhancement of combination systems. I believe that we should work to develop and deliver education and training on these topics on a more regional scale, making them more accessible for volunteer and combination departments around the country. 
I started volunteering as a junior firefighter, and have since held multiple positions, both volunteer and career. These positions ranged from operations to administrative, recruitment and retention, community risk reduction, fire inspector, and now chief. Additionally, I have had the pleasure to work on IAFC projects as a subject matter expert and instructor for topics including recruitment and retention, combination system operations, and inclusion. 
This diverse experience in varying capacities has shown me the daily struggles we face, and I look forward to passionately serving this section.

